

ANGLOPHONE NORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

78 Henderson Street • Miramichi, New Brunswick E1N 2R7 Telephone: (506) 778-6075 • Fax: (506) 778-6090 • www.asd-n.nbed.nb.ca

November 12, 2013

Dear Parents:

On Friday November 8th, officials from the Department of Transportation and Infrastructure (DTI) inspected the wall in the gymnasium on the south side of the school adjacent to the staff parking lot. During the inspection process, the officials found evidence of water infiltration in the wall. This water infiltration has caused the wall to be compromised.

As a precautionary measure, DTI officials suggested the gymnasium be closed until such time as they could prepare a report detailing their findings and recommending a course of action. This report will be forwarded to the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development (EECD), Facilities Branch, for their consideration.

DTI officials indicated their report will be completed and sent to EECD on Tuesday or Wednesday of this week. The gymnasium will remain closed until we receive direction from the Facilities Branch of the Education and Early Childhood Development Department. DTI officials have indicated we can continue to use the rest of the building.

As we receive further information, we will share this with parents and staff in a timely manner. The health and safety of staff and students will be the primary considerations as we work our way through this process.

Yours truly,

Beth Stymiest Superintendent

Beth Stymiest

